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Message from the Principal’s Desk 

 

Welcome Back!  We hope that everyone had a wonderful 
March Break!  As we look forward to the beautiful spring 
weather outside, inside, we continue to work hard to 
achieve our academic goals for the final  three months of 
the school year.  Our expectations for success remain high 
for all the students and we  are equally committed to ensur-
ing that your child’s  social and emotional well being is al-
ways at the forefront of  everything we do here at UMPS.  
 
At school, we honoured Earth Hour on March 24th by shut-
ting off all our lights and powering down our computers for 
an hour.  We will continue to honour the Earth throughout 
the month of April through a series of challenges presented 
by our Eco Team. Our  Family Fun Night on March 31st,   
hosted by School Council was also a great success. These are 
events and initiatives that contribute to  the spirit  of our 
school and engage our students in community and global 
initiatives that develop an awareness about how important 
it is to be not only committed to academics but to global 
citizenship.  It’s tremendously important for us to do our 
part to protect and care for our Earth!  Now that the 
warmer weather is here, why not encourage your children 
to continue this effort by walking or riding their bikes to 
school. The health benefits of this are significant and so are 
the benefits to our Earth! 
 

 

Leeanne Hughes-Fernandes &  
Tina Diavolitsis 

 

 

 

 

APRIL AT A GLANCE! 

 
5-Gr. 2 Scientist in the School-Adatia & de las Alas 
6– Chai and Chat– 1:30 to 2:45 pm; Scientist in the School
-Karr 
7– Gr. 6 VIP Block 1 
14– Vaisakhi  (Sikhism); Dental Screening-JK/SK, Gr.2 
15-  Dental screening Gr.8; Arts Series Rag & Bone Pup-
pet Theatre: The Last Polar Bears-Gr. 1-4 1:30-2:30 pm 
18– Fire Department visit for Gr. 3 
21-Ridvan begins (Baha’i Faith); Gr.6 VIP Block 1 
22- Spirit Day:  Earth Day-Wear green/blue/brown 
 Effective Schools Assembly-Block 2; Officer Jen with Gr. 
8s in Block 3-Youth & Law 
25– CMHA presentation for Gr.8s-11:00 am 
26– Gr. 7 & 8 Immunizations-Gr. 7 Hep B #2 & Gr. 8 Girls 
HPV#2 
27- Junior Girls’ Area Basketball Tournament 
28– Junior Boys’ Basketball Area Tournament 
29– Holy Friday- (Eastern Christian) 
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SAVE THE DATE! 
 

 
 
Gr. 3 & 6 EQAO– May 24 to June 2, 2016 
 
Grade 8 Graduation, Tuesday, June 28, 2016 
   at 7 p.m. 
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Keeping Your Child Safe in the Car 
 

To be safely protected in a vehicle, children must be properly secured in a child car seat, booster seat or seatbelt, de-
pending on their height, weight and/or age.  As a driver, you are responsible for ensuring that all passengers under 16 
years of age are properly buckled into a seatbelt, child car seat or booster seat. The fine for not using a child car seat 
or booster seat as required by law is up to $1,000 plus two demerit points on conviction. In Ontario, all drivers are 
required to use proper child car seats and booster seats when transporting young children.   

Children 12 and under should always be in the back seat. Most cars have front seat air bags, and these can hurt small 
children if the bags inflate during a crash or sudden stop. The safest place in the car for children is always in the back 
seat. 

For more information please visit:  http://www.mto.gov.on.ca/english/dandv/driver/handbook/section2.1.8.shtml 

 

 

 
 
 

Empowering our Girls at UMPS! 
 
The Grade 6 Girl’s Group has had a wonderful session this winter where they have practiced their leadership skills and 
had a lot of fun at the same time! They used yoga and dance as a strategy to relieve stress and anxiety, braided hair 
for the grade 3s during Black History Month, invited new friends to play board games and honed their cooking skills 
by making banana splits!  They  will  also be mentors for the Grade 5 Girls Group that has now started.  We are all 
proud of these young ladies that are showing how smart, strong, and bold they are! 
A special thank you to Mrs. Brown for leading this school initiative! 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Hello! My name is Erika and I am in grade 8. A few weeks ago, from March 2nd to March 4th, students from our grade 7 
and 8 String Ensemble had the opportunity to take part in the Jackson’s Point Elementary Music Retreat, along with 4 
other Markham schools. On this trip, not only did we play music with other schools, we also had the chance to make 
new friends and participate in fun activities. On the final day, there was a concert with all of the schools, where we 
performed music we had only learned in just two days! It sounded amazing! Out of all the fun things we did during the 
retreat, my favourite part would have to be the dance we had the last night there. The dance was a very nice way to 
end off our stay before we had to leave the next day. I had a really fun time at the music retreat, and it was a great 
way to end off my Grade 8 year.  

Board Policies and Procedures 
 
Policies and procedures govern the operation of the Board 
and our school. To ensure they remain current, the Board 
reviews policies and procedures on a regular cycle. Seek-
ing feedback from staff and community members, includ-
ing parents/guardians, is an important part of the review 
process.  
 
All policies available for comment are sent to school coun-
cil chairs, and are posted on the Board website along with 
information about how to provide feedback. The policies 
currently available for comment include: 
 

 Student Accommodation Review (comments due 
by April 25) 

 Anaphylactic Reactions (comments due by August 
25) 

 Respectful Workplace and Learning Environment 
(comments due by August 25) 

 Environmental Responsibility  (comments due by 
January 2, 2017) 

 Appointment of Community Members to Board 
Committees (comments due by January 2, 2017) 

 
To learn more, visit www.yrdsb.ca/aboutus/policy/. 

Planning for the 2016/2017 School Year 
 
This is the time of year that we begin the planning proc-
ess for the upcoming school year and determine how 
many classes we will have in each grade. If you are plan-
ning on moving out of our area before September 2016, 
please let the office know (in writing) as soon as possi-
ble.  Please include the last day of attendance and the 
school your child(ren) will be attending.   
 
Also, if you know of anyone moving into the Unionville 
Meadows area please also let the office know. 
 
Our Kindergarten registrations continue.  If you know of 
anyone in the neighbourhood whose child was born in 
2012, please remind them to come into the school as 
soon as possible to register their child for Junior Kinder-
garten.   
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